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ISSUE 13 -  30th August 2018 

NEWSLETTER 
Marina View School 

Tena koutou e te whanau, mihi nui ki a koutou katoa.  

Dear Parents and Caregivers, 
 
AUCKLAND MATHEX COMPETITION: On Thursday 23rd August, four Mathex Teams took part in the Auckland Mathex 

Competition, held at ASB Stadium in Kohimarama. Here is a summary of the evening written by some of Mathex students: 

“Mathex is a competition where a team of four has to answer maths questions. The runner of the team will take the question to the 
judges and he/she will tell us correct or incorrect. The questions develop teamwork and problem solving skills. The atmosphere on 
the night was filled with excitement. Overall at the end of the night, we felt proud of ourselves for representing our school and 

our accomplishment.” William Kang & Tae Robertson. 

NEW ZEALAND BLACK FERNS VISIT: Last Friday 24th August, we were very lucky to have won a visit from three of the Black 

Ferns Rugby Team members; Les Elder,  Charmaine McMenamin and Selica Winiata, through a competition we entered with 
ASB Bank. The Black Ferns held a ‘skills and drill’s session inspiring the next generation of female rugby players at our 
school. See page three for photos from the day. 

 
YEAR 5/6 SPEECH FINALS: This week the Year 5/6 Speech finals were held.  There were 16 

finalists, two from each class. All of children who made it through to the finals are to be 
commended on the overall quality of their speeches, and how confidently they spoke. We 
were all very impressed. The place winners are: 
1st place: Leon Dromer, Year 6, on 'Why Boys Should Dance'  
2nd place:  Cassie Bentham, Year 6, on 'Why English is a Crazy Language'  
3rd place:  Madeline Munro, Year 5, on 'Te Reo Maori Alive'   
Leon will go on to represent Marina View at the North West Speech Finals on 20th 
September, and we wish him well. '  
 

SCHOOL MAGAZINE PRE-ORDERS: The children have been compiling their school magazine to show you the exciting things that 

they have been working on during the year. This is a great record of 2018 and we are sure that you will enjoy reading it. 
Pre-orders for the magazine must be received by 9am Friday 5th October . Please ensure your child returns their order slip 
to their teacher with the money before this date as per the letter sent out. 
 

PLANNING FOR 2019: We are starting to look at our planning for classes in 2019.  If you have any pre-schoolers who are 

starting in 2019, or know of anyone who will have children starting, would you please let us know so that we can make 
provision for their transition to school.   
 

CHILDREN SICK: We are experiencing a lot of children coming to 

the sickbay unwell, sometimes for a number of days in a row.  
We ask that if your child is sick, please keep them at home to 
recover. 
 
 

Kind Regards,  
Cara Bergin-Stuart 
Acting Principal  

97-99 Marina View Drive 
West Harbour, Auckland 

Phone: 417 0007 
 

Web: www.marinaview.school.nz 

Kia Ora, Annyong Hesayo, Ni Men Hao, Namaste, Talofa, Ni Sa Bula, Buenos Dias, Goedendag Greetings! 

TROPHIES  

We are calling for the return of 

trophies that were presented at 

the 2017 Prizegivings,  so that we may start 

preparing them to present to students this 

year. If you have a trophy, please return it to 

the school office as soon as possible.    

Thank you.   
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AUGUST 
31 Senior Assembly by Rm29 @ 2:15pm in Hall 
 

SEPTEMBER 
3 Y0/1 Trip to Corbans Art Centre — Rm 12/13 
4 Y6 & 8 Parent Meeting re Pubertal Talks 5PM 
6 Y6 & Y8 Pubertal Talks 
14 Senior Assembly by Rm20@ 2:15pm in Hall 
21 Y2 Grandparents & Whanau Morning 
21 Junior Assembly by Rm4 @ 2:15pm in Hall 
26 Y7/8 Volleyball Zones 
28 Senior Assembly by Rm26 @ 11:45am in Hall 
28 Term 3 Ends @ 2:15pm 
 

OCTOBER 
15 Term 4 Begins @ 8:50am 
 

SPORTS NEWS 
HOCKEY 
Congratulations to Madeline Munro and 
Megan Wiggill for being selected for the Year 
5/6 North Harbour Hockey Development 
Squad. A wonderful achievement girls.  
 

CROSS COUNTRY NORTHWEST ZONES 
On Tuesday 28th August our Cross Country 
Team took part in the Northwest Zones held at 
Muriwai Beach. All our runners are to be con-
gratulated on their efforts, they all put in 110% 
on the day. Five of our team runners, Haruki 
Kurimasa, Zek Mate, Brielle Ilich, Isabel Winn 
and Milan Teinakore, will go on to compete in 
the Auckland Cross Country Champs on 4th 
September so we wish them well! 
 

RUGBY 
Well done to Jacob 
Pinto, Knox Tagaloa 
and Jeremaiah Paniora
-Lasei who were se-
lected to play in the 
Massey J4 Rep team. 
Their team made it to 
the finals and won the 
plate in the competition. 
Awesome work boys!  
 

WEST HARBOUR TENNIS CLUB Open Day 
Sunday 2nd September,   11:00am -1:00pm 
Kiwi Tennis Taster Sessions: 
Under 10 Coaching—11.15am to 12pm 
10 + Coaching—12.15pm to 1pm 
Adult Coaching—11.15am to 12pm 
Cardio Tennis—12.15pm to 1pm 
For more details contact Craig Gibbard  021657631 
 
BAD JELLY THE WITCH  by Tim Bray Productions 

Holiday Performances & Theatre Workshops 
Early Bird discount days — Sat 29 Sept/Mon 2 Oct 
Book Now: www.timbrayproductions.org.nz 
Phone: 489-8360 
 
HOBSONVILLE TABLE TENNIS CLUB 
Hobsonville Point Primary School 
Times: Junior 6:30pm—7:30pm ($10 per player) 
Community: 7:30pm—9:00pm (all ages & abilities) 
For more info contact Selina 021 08161633 

********* 

COMMUNITY NOTICES  PTA NEWS 

Quiz Night 
We are please to announce our Quiz 
Night raised a grand total of $8098 which 
will go towards the new pirate themed 
play area for the school. Thank you again 
to all who contributed to this fundraiser. 

 
Guest Speaker David Curtis 

Thank you to David Curtis for his time on 
Wednesday evening — we hope those 

who attended got some useful tips and 
advice to help with modern day challenges 
of parenting.  

ACTIVITY FEES — TERM 3 
 
Y1/NE Team Aylett      $17.50  
Y2 Team Ashford:      $17.00 
Y3 Team Saunders:     $14.50 
Y4 Team Broadhurst:  N/A 
Y5 Team Moore:      N/A 
Y6 Team Oldham:      $10.50 
Y7/8 Team Buckley: N/A - Year 7 
                                      $10.50 Year 8 

FANTASTIC HOLIDAY ART CLASSES  
FOR CHILDREN (Age 6 to 14 years) 

Draw a New Artwork Daily! 
Enrolling Now for Term 3 (2018)  

Holiday Programme  
(October 1 to 5, morning and afternoon sessions). 

LIMITED SPACES so book now!  

www.realisticusartacademy.co.nz            

Contact Maya 0211510115   

Second Hand Uniform Sale 
Date To Be Advised   

Will be held at the garage/boiler room 
area near the staff car park by Room 1.  
CASH and EFTPOS available. If you have 
any spare uniform items, we would be 
grateful to receive these for our sale. 
Please look for an email 
notice with more details 
soon.  
 
  
 

LOST PROPERTY 
We have over 30 jumpers in the lost property, 
as well as shoes, hats, coats, umbrellas & drink 
bottles. If your child is missing any items please 
come to the lost property in Room 17 to have 

a look. Thank you.  

MVS Mathex Teams competing at 

the Auckland Mathex Champs 

WATTIES CANS FOR GOOD COLLECTION 

Thank  you to all who donated cans to the 
collection this year — we collected 937 
cans in total which is an awesome effort! 
For every can MVS donates, Watties will 

donate another can.  

These will be distributed to families by the  

Salvation Army 

 

http://www.realisticusartacademy.co.nz/
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BLACK FERNS TRAINING SESSION 
Friday 24th August 2018 


